Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2023.

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: А1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

Even though we may not be of the same generation as Bruce Springsteen, it is difficult not to admire him for what he has contributed to the American rock scene. While Springsteen was still a youngster at elementary school, he (1) ... by the music of Elvis Presley and immediately wanted to be like him. He also (2) ... a particular interest, in his younger years, in traditional folk music, but it was rock that was going to be his life's work. By the age of 16, Springsteen (3) ... his first band, but it was in 1975, when he (4) ... with his own group, «the E Street Band», that fame arrived and he was featured on the cover of both Time and Newsweek magazines at the same time. In 1999, he was elected to the Rock and Roll Hall of Fame, a group of 2,000 respected artists who have contributed to the success of American rock music throughout the years.

atured on the cover of both Time and Newsweek magazines at the same time. In 1999, he ected to the Rock and Roll Hall of Fame, a group of 2,000 respected artists who have contribute						
e success of American rock music throughout the years. 1. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (1)?						
1) inspired 2) was inspiring 3) had inspired 4) was inspired 5) has inspired						
2. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (2)?						
1) has shown 2) will shown 3) was shown 4) is shown 5) showed						
3. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (3)?						
1) was joined 2) had joined 3) has joined 4) will join 5) will be joined						
4. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (4)?						
1) was playing 2) was played 3) has played 4) has been playing 5) will play						
5. Прочитайте предложение. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.						
When I was young people were than they are now.						
1) the most polite 2) more politer 3) the most politest 4) more polite 5) polite						
6. Прочитайте предложение. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.						
This food company supplies almost restaurants in Paris.						
1) a hundred 2) hundred 3) hundreds 4) hundred of 5) hundredth						
7. Прочитайте предложение. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.						

... Corsica is a large island to the south of France in ... Mideterranean Sea, where Napoleon was born.

1)	The	2)	2) The the	1) A	5)	tha
1	The, —	2)— <u>,</u> —	3) The, the	4) A, —	⊃) —.	tne

8. Прочитайте предложение. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

All these services are available to ... public free of ... charge.

It is difficult to find a job in costume design but if you work hard and you are (1) ... at it, you will do well. Costume designers research, design and prepare costumes, mainly for theatres but also for film and TV productions. To be a costume designer, you have to be interested in theatre, film and drama and have a knowledge of fashion and art. You will (2) ... meetings with directors and managers to discuss the costumes and how much will be (3) ... on them. You need to be able to draw and work hard because costumes are often produced in a very short time. There are (4) ... ways of learning how to be a costume designer. Some people get a job with a company and learn while they are working. Others do a course at an art school.

9. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (1)?

- 1) known 2) keen 3) eager 4) good 5) aware
- 10. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (2)?
 - 1) go 2) stay 3) attend 4) come 5) invite
- 11. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (3)?
 - 1) spent 2) bought 3) charged 4) paid 5) devoted
- 12. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (4)?
 - 1) amount 2) much 3) lots 4) several 5) number
- 13. Дополните мини-диалог, выбрав подходящую по смыслу реплику.

X: Could you help me with the preparations for Steve's birthday party?

Y: ...

X: That's a pity.

- 1) I don't mind it at all. 2) What's wrong with you today? 3) With pleasure. 4) Sorry, but I couldn't come. 5) I'd love to, but I'm terribly busy.
- 14. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

Could I use your phone for a minute?

1) Either is fine with me. 2) I'm afraid I don't. 3) Nothing at all. 4) That's nice of you to offer. 5) Feel free.

My summer volunteering by Tina Newbury

- §1. At the age of 14 I have already decided that I want to be a vet. So, last summer I convinced my parents to spend our summer holidays volunteering. I really wanted to deal with sea animals, so when a friend told me about Archelon, the sea turtle organisation in Greece, I was really excited because I would leave the UK for the first time and go to a perfect destination, but I had no idea how amazing it would really be or how many new friends I would make. Now, I would recommend volunteering to any student who wants to get job experience, or simply have fun and meet great people.
- §2. Turtles have been on our planet for millions of years but are dying in large numbers because of fishing and pollution. This was a shock to me when I spent a few days at the Rescue Centre in Athens before leaving for my first project. There, I found out that the majority of the centre's turtles had been injured on the head by humans. Some were by accident, from speedboats, but a lot were done on purpose, often by angry fishermen, as these creatures get caught in their fishing nets while trying to eat the fish which are part of their natural diet. For the fishermen, however, this has a cost, as fewer fish mean less money, so they view the turtle as their enemy, even though these turtles are a protected species. And as if this isn't enough for these unlucky creatures to deal with, they also face the problem of eating plastic bags, thinking they are jellyfish, which are a key part of their diet.
- §3. The following months were spent learning and having fun in five different locations, but the most memorable was the last project, where we camped in an old museum with no electricity or water. However, the main problem was the insects which shared the museum with us, especially those that bit. But even that could not stop me from enjoying the daily contact with the turtles, and relaxing around a campfire sharing stories after sunset. Volunteering is a life experience I really recommend for any student.
- 15. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного выше текста.

What do we learn about Tina in paragraph 1?

- 1) She has a job with animals.
- 2) She only likes sea animals.
- 3) She is going to be an animal doctor.
- 4) She finished studying a year ago.
- **16.** Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного выше текста.

While Tina was in Greece, ...

- 1) she found out about an organisation called Archelon.
 - 2) she enjoyed herself and formed new friendships.
 - 3) she volunteered for several animal organisations.
 - 4) she worked for Archelon as part of her training.
- 17. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного выше текста.

What does Tina say about the fishermen?

- 1) Their actions make her angry.
- 2) She understands their actions.
- 3) They try to look after the turtles.
- 4) They try to catch the turtles.
- **18.** Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа в соответствии с содержанием приведенного выше текста.

Tina suggests that...

- 1) despite the difficulties she enjoyed herself.
- 2) insects spoilt her last project.
- 3) having no water was a big problem.
- 4) she enjoyed the nights most.

- 1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
- 2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
- 3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
- 4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
- 5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
- 6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.
- **19.** Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- 20. Прочитайте предложение (2). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **21.** Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- 22. Прочитайте предложение (4). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- 23. Прочитайте предложение (5). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **24.** Прочитайте предложение (6). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
 - 1. Water is a basic ... (NECESSARY) of life.
 - 2. I thought the injection would hurt but it was completely ... (PAIN).
 - 3. Peter looked very ... (ANGRY) at the person who had interrupted him.
 - 4. Digital photography makes it easy for people to ... (LARGE) their own pictures.
- **25.** Прочитайте предложение (1). От приведенных в скобках слов образуйте ОДНОКОРЕН-НЫЕ слова таким образом, чтобы они грамматически и лексически соответствовали содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **26.** Прочитайте предложение (2). От приведенных в скобках слов образуйте ОДНОКОРЕН-НЫЕ слова таким образом, чтобы они грамматически и лексически соответствовали содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **27.** Прочитайте предложение (3). От приведенных в скобках слов образуйте ОДНОКОРЕН-НЫЕ слова таким образом, чтобы они грамматически и лексически соответствовали содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **28.** Прочитайте предложение (4). От приведенных в скобках слов образуйте ОДНОКОРЕН-НЫЕ слова таким образом, чтобы они грамматически и лексически соответствовали содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

- 1. There are many types of every emergency services, but the three main ones are
- 2. the police, fire and ambulance. If you not need any of these services in the United
- 3. Kingdom, you have to dial 999 and tell the operator what service do you want.
- 4. The operator will then put you through to the control room for so that service. All
- 5. the emergency services which operate 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Whatever
- 6. service you are request, their aim is to get to the scene of the emergency within
- 7. 8 minutes. Sometimes this is not such possible especially if the situation is in the
- 8. middle of the countryside, far from the city. Each emergency service has been their
- 9. own special vehicles with all the equipment what they need. They are all trained to
- 10. drive at very fast speeds very safely. This includes driving itself through red lights.
- 29. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

There are many types of every emergency services, but the three main ones are

- 30. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (7) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (8) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (9) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- **39.** Прочитайте предложения. Заполните пропуски ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу сразу для двух предложений. Запишите слово в бланке ответов только ОДИН раз.

Kelly walked hand in ... with her father on the beach. Could you lend me a ... with this piano? I need to move it across the room.

40. Прочитайте предложения. Заполните пропуски ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу сразу для двух предложений. Запишите слово в бланке ответов только ОДИН раз.

The doctor told me to ... off my shirt so he could listen to my chest. You can't both use the bike at once, you'll have to ... turns.